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COLIEGE BOARD MEETING, WEDNESDAY, JUNE 25

With a larger than usual public gallery made up mainly of
Iangara Campus administrators and division chairmen, there
was a slight delay pending arrival of a quorum.

Mr. Manera presented the "Report of the College Principal"
to the Board (copies are to be found in the Library). Of
particular interest to K.E.C. were: Training and Development
Division graduatlons, our increased enrolment fram _}M
1979 to 4,735 in June 1 1980; English ILanguage Training
mstructlon to refugees; our needs for space with the Carnegie
Centre no longer being available; and the Draft Policy on the
provision of Adult Basic Education Programs.

R.A.C.'s were approved for English as a Second ILanguage, English
10 Equivalency and B.T.S.D. Ievels 2/3 (Native Indian Educational
Centre) .

In the Report on Facilities Planning for V.V.I., approval was
given to relocate temporarily the Business Career programs soO
that the first stage of the new building can go ahead.

There was much discussion concerning the Child Care Centre for
the new campus, during which Board Member Divinsky asked if
arrangements could be made for him to meet Minister McCarthy so
that he "could press her to the wall" as a means of getting help
fram the Ministry of Human Resources. This offer was accepted
and attempts will be made for a meeting to take place. Mrs. Dean
proposed that a committee be formed to look into the problem of
Day Care at the Campus.

It was proposed by Mrs. Jervis that schematics be drawn by Mr.
Howard for a 45 station Day Care Centre. Concensus was that the
Day Care Centre not be included within the main building complex
but contiguous to them.

Graduate follow-up data was provided for selected career and
vocational programs at all three campuses. For King Edward Campus,
data was provided for only the Homemaker and Pharmacy Assistant

programs.
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The Audited Financial Statement for the year ending March 31, 1980
was accepted.

The College officials were authorized to exercise options to purchase
the China Creek property at a cost not to exceed $5,150,000.

Request for Additional Courses for more than $300,000 for extension
of the programs for refugees at K.E.C. was accepted without question.

The Board approved an expenditure of $281,355 for Word Processing,
to be submitted for further approval by the Ministry of Education
for funding through debentures.

The Board recammended acceptance of everything in the proposed
1981-82 Budgets, except $38,500 for Placement Services at V.V.I.

The budget approved was:

$39,790,029 for the essential budget;
1,127,186 for the desirable budget;
1,649,405 for the operating budget
$42,566,620 total

In closing, board member Sleigh stated that it was a good budget
in terms of priorities and he expressed his recognition of all the
hard work that had gone into its preparation at every level.

The next Board meetings will be on July 16 and August 20. You are
all invited to attend.

R.F.C,

"TAKE A WALK THROUGH THE YELIOW PAGES"

The new Yellow Pages have been delivered. If you have not received
your copy, please contact Steve Baker, Receiver. "White Pages" are
also available.

S.B.
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TO: ALL INSTRUCTORS
FROM: R.F. CUNNINGHAM

SUBJECT:  INSTRUCTOR'S DIPLOMA (I.D.) PROGRAM COURSES WILL BE
GIVEN ON.V.V.I, CAMPUS FOR SEPTEMBER, 1980

1.D, 102 Elements of Instruction
Instructor: David Little

September 16, 18, 23, 25, 30, October.2, 7, 9, 14, 16, 21, 23, 28, 30,
November 4, 6, 13, 18, 20, 25, 27, December 2, 4, 9

- WHERE: V,V.I.

WHEN: 16:00 - 18:30

1.D. 103 The Technology of Instruction.

Instructor: Kerry Elfstrom

September 19, 20, 26, 27, October 3, 4, 17, 18, 24, 25

WHERE: V.V.I.

WHEN: 16:00 - 22:00 on September 19, 26, October 3, 17, 24, 31

09:00 - 16:00 on September 20, 27, October 4, 18, 25, November 1
ALL CLASSES MUST BE TAKEN

1.D. 104 The Evaluation of Student Progress
Instructor: Adrian Blunt

September 20, 27, October 4, 18, 25
WHERE: V.V.I.
WHEN: 09:00 - 14:00
REMEMBER. ... .MINISTRY POLICY STATES YOU MUST TAKE THE INSTRUCTOR

SKILLS WORKSHOP (I.D. 101) BEFORE 1.D. 102 AND I.D. 102 BEFORE
EITHER J;Dul0350n:15D. 04 s0a ore 8o oindmgne o Teleieett o v .

IF YOU WISH TO TAKE ANY OF THE ABOVE COURSES, EXCEPT I.D. 101,
PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM BELOW, TEAR FROM THIS SHEET AND RETURN TO
ROBERT CUNNINGHAM
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WHEN YOU HAVE DECIDED WHICH COURSE INTERESTS YOUu
MY NAME IS

TODAY'S DATE 1S

I WISH TO TAKE: I.D. 102

[5D% 108 (PLEASE CHECK ONE)
1.D. 104
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BUT DAY-CARE CENTRE DEFEATED

- Council approves campus move

By TOM HAWTHORN
Vancouver city council has approved Vancouver Com-

munity College’s plan to move its King Edward campus to

a 7.8-acre site at China Creek in the Mount Pleasant dis-
triet.

Council accepted a rezoning application for the new $22-
million building following a sometimes heated two-hour
public meeting Thursday at Queen Alexandra elementary
school.

More than 100 people crowded the school’s gymnasium
to hear presentations from community groups, the college
and architect Ron Howard.

Nine of 12 public presentations demanded the college
include provision for day-care facilities for the new cain-
pus. An amendment by Ald. Harry Rankin to make the
provision of a 45-unit day-care centre a eonditlon of rezon-
ing was defeated by.a 54 margio. ;

The Civic Non ‘Partlsan Assoelatmn fnajority on council
narrowly defeated Rankin’s amendment, with only Ald.
Bernice Gerard voting across party lines, jolnlng Rankin,
Darlene Marzari and Marguerite Ford. Mayor Jack Vol-
rich and NPA Aldermen Don Bellamy, Helen Boyce, War-
nett Kennedy and George Puil voted to defeat the amend-
ment

- Another amendmeant by Ford to increage the colleze B
off-street parking capacity minimum from 540 to'§90
spaces also failed, Gerard voting with !ellow NPA tlder-
men.

. This was a victory for the college board of dlrectorl
who felt conditional approval could delay or jeopardize
the building of the campus.

““We're not opposed to the move as long as there is a
luarantee for day care,” said Dan O'Reilly of the
Gnndvlew-Woodhnd area council. “At a recent survey

at the college, 44 per cent of faculty surveyed said they
knew of students who mlssed class or dropped courses be-
cause,of day-vare problems."

Darlene Jewett, of the Eastside Single Parents Associa-

- tion, told council day-cere facilities were already chroni-

cally inadequate in the area without adding the children
-of parents attending the college.

Other communlty group spokesmen criticized the col-
lege for ignoring day care, espetially since community

" college's are supposed to provide openings for single par-

énts and others using public assistance.

“I'm begging council to help the college in pursuing the
matter 80 we can help those who need the help,” said
Patricia Kennedy, 8 faculty member at the ng Edward
campus.

College principal Tony Manera had earlier told the

* meeting that the college had unsuccessfully approached
- the ministries of education and human resources for

funds to build a day-care facility. .

Manera also said the faclhty would probably cost about
$250,000.

After the public presentauons bad ended, Mayor Jack

- Volrich unexpectedly allowed Alex Stusiak, president of
- the Vocational Instructors Asssociation, to speak from the

floor during eouncil’s debate. The meetmg erupted into a

" loud shouting match over the mayor's mlmg between Vol-
- nch and Ald. Ranlin.

"-The education ministry has authorized the purchase of

'.lmd bounded on the north by East Sixth Avenue, on the
-south by Broadway, on the west by Glen Drive end on the
-east by Kelth Drive.

" “The new campus {8 needed to eccommodate the 3,000
"VCC students currently attending the King Edward cam-

pus on Oak, which is needed for expan.non of the Vancou-
wer General Hospital.
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Council okays relocation

of college to China Creek

Province Staff Reporters

The long search for a new site for the King Edward
campus of Vancouver City College ended Thursday
night when city council approved relocation of the
college to China Creek on East Broadway by a 6-4
majority.

An 1,800-student campus will replace the wooden
eycle track built on a former garbage dump in 1854
for the Commonwealth Games and will also displace
a small manufacturing plant.

The college sought rezoning of three square blocks
of mostly vacant land zoned for industry and multi-
ple dwellings, a block west of Clark Drive, between
Broadway and 6th Avenue.

The campus must move from lig present site at
12th and Oak to make way for Vancouver General
Hospital expansioi.

The move had received reserved support from the
surrounding community, which wanted the rezoning
tied to guarantees of adequate parking and retention
of the daycare centre currently on the King Edward
campus.

The move was approved on a motion by Ald. War-
nett Kennedy, who said it was on the understanding
that space for a daycare facility would be incorpo-
rated in the plans. (However, completion of the day-
care facility was not proposed in the motion.)

Ald. Harry Rankin proposed a motion that council
commit itself to paying for the completed daycare
facility but the motion was lost. ,

Dan O'Reilly, spokesmun for & locai citlzen's
group, said there are many iow-income, single-par-
ent families in the area who would welcome the cam-
pus, but only if facilities existed on site which would
make attendance for these people possible. He

added there are only three daycare centres in the
area, each with a long waiting list.

Mary Bosze, a director of the Mount Pleasant
Neighborhood Improvement Program, concurred.
She told The Province, ‘‘We have 2,110 single par-
ents (east of Main and south of 16th) with over 4,000
children.”

VCC board chairman W.A. Brown said the land for
the daycare is available in the present plans, but is
contingent on city council coming up with about
$250,000 for construction costs. He said VCC request-
ed department of human resources for the money,
but was turned down.

The daycare centre on King Edward campus —
the only centre in Vancouver licenced to look after
infants — was set up to encourage parents to return

" to school.

Parking facilities were also discussed at length.
Residents of the China Creek neighborhood express-
ed concern that inadequate parking provisions
would result in crowded street-parking.

The original plans called for only 350 parking
stalls which was raised to 540.

VCC has already agreed to make arrangements to
allow the general community to use the recreational
gacilities when they are not required by students,
says a report from the city director of planning.

The functions of the present King Edward campus
— high school completion, English language train-
ing, homemaking, courses for deaf people — in addi-
tion to some vocational courses will be offered at the
new campus. The campus will be constructed in
three phases but only the first two steps, which in-
volve building a two-storey building then adding a
thivd storey, were considered Thursday.




REMINDER: RUMMAGE, SALF

Don't forget! the E.O.W, Rummage Sale today (Friday) June 27th
in Room 192 fram 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Bring goodies, money, and appetite for bargains! WHO KNOWS??7?7?
SOMEONE ETSE'S WHITE ELEPHANT MAY BECOME YOUR FAVORITE PET!

K.L.

FROM STUDENT HEATTH SERVICES

We have had to make a slight alteration in Dr. Diane Rothon's
time here at K.E.C., From now on, she will begin here at 1:30 p.m.
on Tuesday and Thursday and will remain until 5:00 p.m.

J.N.
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HOLIDAYS

Barbara Richards will be on holiday for the month of July.
Helen Babalos will be acting department head for the month.

B.R.
K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES
Baker, Steve Ass'n. Business - attend V.I.A.
meeting re pensions; Vancouver
Brown, M.J. P.D. - Workshop on Optimal
Iearning; S.F.U.
Fornelli, F. P.D., - Attend 5.P.A.C.E. Conference
on Career Education; Vancouver
Johal, B. P.D. - Attend Workshop on Optimal
Learning; S.F.U.
McIntosh, €. P.D. - Work on preparation of text

on teaching reading to ESL adults

Perkinson, J. P.D, - Attend workshop "Steps to
Designing ESL Curricula for
Special Needs"; S.F.U.

June 26
June 27-28
Nov. 21
June 27-28
Aug. 18-29

Aug. 18-22

HH SR,



POSITICON OPENINGS

V.C,C. Langara Campus requires a Part-Time Instructor for the
Food Services Program. The appointment is fram September 1,
1980 to DPecember 31, 1980. Apply in writing by July 7, 1980.

V.C.C, Langara Campus requires a Clerk II to work under the
direction and supervision of the Financial Aid Officer. Closing
date for applications is July 2, 1980.

U.B.C. is seeking an Assistant Registrar. This position requires
a university degree and the incumbent will work closely with the
administrative programming and operations sections of the Univer—
sity Computing Centre.

Ckanagan (ollege (Kelowna, B.C.) requires two Regional Directors -
one at Shuswap-Revelstoke (Salmon Arm) and the other at Central
Ckanagan (Kelowna). Closing date for both positions is July 31,
1980.

Malaspina College (Nanaimo, B.C.) requires an Instructor in the
Administrative Assistant Program. This is a temporary full-time
position (10-month appointment) starting on August 15, 1980.
Closing date for applications is June 25, 1980.

Fraser Valley (ollege requires a Geography Instructor. Closing
date for applications is June 30, 1980.

Summer Job Opening: the Future Child Integral Education and
Pevelopment Society (a registered non-profit organization in
its formative stages) is looking for a capable person to par-
ticipate at its Salmon Arm headquarters. Work may include
organic gardening, berry picking, food preparation, writing
and editing educational literature, etc.

V.C.C, ILangara Campus requires a Library Clerk IV. Apply in
writing by July 2, 1980,

Board Member J.C.M. Scott has an opening in his office for a
part-time Clerk Typist, either 3 days per week or 5 mornings
per week. For further information, please contact Mr. Scott's
secretary, Joan Del Rio at 685-3711.

For details on the above positions, please see postings on
bulletin boards.

H.FE.P,



